Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Psychology
The Board of Psychology hereby gives notice: that on February 22, 2023, an Order was filed on the Petition for Variance or Waiver. The Petition was filed by Ted Liberty, on December 16, 2022. Petitioner sought a variance or waiver of subsections 64B19-11.0075(2), F.A.C., which states that the Board may grant an additional twelve (12) months to comply with the requirements of subsection (1), above, of up to 36 months, to any applicant who files a written request for extension and demonstrates that the applicant has made a good faith effort to comply but has failed to comply because of illness or unusual hardship.
The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published in Vol. 48, No. 246, on December 21, 2022, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Board, at its duly-noticed public meeting held on January 27, 2023, voted to grant the Petition for Variance or Waiver finding that Petitioner has shown that the principles of fairness would be violated if the Board denied his application; however, Petitioner has failed to demonstrate that the principles of fairness would be violated by the Board denying his request for an additional twenty-four (24) month extension in addition to the first twelve (12) month extension and initial two (2) year time period. Petitioner shall have 12 months from the filing date of the Order to demonstrate compliance with the applicable licensure requirements. Should the Petitioner fail to comply with the said requirements within the said timeframes, the Board shall close the Petitioner’s application file.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Allen Hall, Executive Director, Board of Psychology, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C05, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3253, Allen.Hall@flhealth.gov.
